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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

Region IV-A
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF QUEZON PROVINCE

September 17, 2020

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
DM No. 265 | s. 2020

Reiteration of the Revised Guidelines on Alternative Work Arrangements in the
Department of Education during the Period of State of National Emergency due to
CQOVID-19 Pandemic

To: OIC-Assistant Schools Division Superintendents, CID/SGOD Chiefs, Public Schools District
Supervisors, Section Heads, Elementary and Secondary School Heads, All Other Concemed

1. This Office would like 1o reiterate the revised guidelines on Alternative Work Arrangements in the
Department of Education during the COVID-19 Pandemic. The SDO Quezon Province still adopts
the enclosed DepEd Order No. 11, s. 2020, entitled, Revised Guidelines on Alternative Work
Arrangements in the Department of Education during the Period of State of National Emergency due
to COVID-19 Pandemic.

2. DepEd Quezon protects the health, safety, and well-being of all learners, teaching and non-teaching
personnel, and support the overall effort of the Philippine Government to prevent the further
transmission of COVID-19, while ensuring that we continue the delivery of quality, accessible,
relevant, and liberating basic education.

3. The Public Schools District Supervisors and Schools Heads are advised to know the number of
COVID-19 cases in their area to make a sound decision regarding the work arrangement of their

personnel. Attached herein is the DepEd Order No. 11, s. 2020, for your guidance and ready
reference.

4. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

—COmdon—

ELIAS A. ALICAYA, JR. L.
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Officer-In-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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